Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

April 4, 2011

The Honorable Harry Reid Majority Leader United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Majority Leader Reid:

As the expiration of the current Continuing Resolution approaches on April 8, 2011 and to date no action on H.R. 1 by the Senate, we want to take this opportunity to express our concern about the potential impact on service members and military families, especially in light of a recent Department of Defense (DoD) Guidance Memorandum indicating that "military personnel will serve without pay" in the event the Senate fails to adopt H.R.1 or a similar measure to appropriate funds to operate the federal government.

According to reports, the March 2011 DoD Guidance recommends that, while the military will continue essential operations and continue to prosecute the war during a possible federal government shutdown, service members will not be paid during this period.

Given the current operations in Afghanistan and Iraq, and now a third front opened by the President's decision to engage in operations in Libya, we have put tens of thousands of brave Americans in harm's way to fight for freedom around the globe. In light of their sacrifice on our behalf it would be a complete abdication of your duties if the Senate refused to pass a spending bill and allowed our troops and their families to not be compensated for their service. Therefore, we call for your assurances to secure national defense funding, and in particular the salaries of our servicemen and women, regardless of the outcome of our ongoing debate on overall domestic funding.

DoD has indicated that issues impacting service members' financial security do impact the military's operational readiness, as service members need to be focused on the field tasks at hand rather than on worrying about financial issues back home. Pulling these brave men and women into a policy debate, for political purposes, lack of foresight, or by mistake is wrong. Our nation's war fighters, nor their spouses, should have to worry whether or not they, or their families, will get paid next week, next month, or next year. Unfortunately, these concerns are already occurring as a result of recent DoD Guidance.

Spirited debate and discussions among policymakers on vital national issues is important. However, we should not and cannot allow this process to threaten the operational readiness of our military.

It is our hope that we can work together to ensure that our brave service members and their families will continue to receive their military pay and that they will not be financially impacted under any scenario.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter.

Sincerely,

1. 1.

Liabel 3/ Jugart

Self Tour tenteny

ir Carret

J. Plup

Oury Haugell

Revel of Relate

Ten Spuffer

Mol

Diane Black moderne of AR-1 Rath of Sh ILIA fere Son Scott Ganett Monthagoly Doug Lameon OV.dL

Hynn Jenkins Lyn a Wall Jeff Miller Walter B. Jones Jos Wilson Todd & Batta Danil PRR Store Cuetin Staldger MI-04

han Buton Frank A. LaBiendo By whele Sack Kingdon Blake Faren Roud Javid Schweikert Lan Barletta The Singray Tom Marino Your Rigul Comman fall Cutifutt XIII B. MITIC 1 De Tot Jeli Vem Tuchan

De Sue 04-15 10/1 51-4 lobest 9 Ald Lor mI-or Men Number MS-01 Blains Ludly Mo Brooks (&) m Kolt & Wett Wike Coffne John Kline

THIRE B. MITC almoon of 6

Attachment: DoD Guidance Memo from Federal News Radio Service